
Dear friends, 

I would like to thank you for your positive and encouraging comments on the development of the 

webinar last Wednesday. I share with you the assessment of its good results, especially if you think that 

it was the first experience of its kind in AICESIS. And I also believe that your collaboration in the 

preparation and development of the webinar has been decisive for these good results, which I want to 

especially thank you for. 

Using a term that we use a lot, I believe that this webinar already constitutes a good practice for our 

Association, or rather, two. The first, coordination and teamwork between the Presidency and SG and 

VSG, to which we must add in this case UCESA and UCESIF, and our Permanent Representative in the 

UN. The second, the use of formulas such as the webinar that allow to give continuity to the work of 

AICESIS, based until now on face-to-face meetings whose possibility seems still distant today. 

Along with the above, I think the webinar has reaffirmed the interest of AICESIS members by sharing 

experiences, showing both the ability of our Association to act as a platform for such exchanges. And 

this capacity for multilateral and international action opens up possibilities for that cooperation with 

international institutions that we have spoken about so many times in our meetings. 

I would like that, based on reflections like these and others that you can contribute, we would have 

within a few days, for example in the first week of October, a meeting in which we could share these 

reflections. In it we could talk about the formulas to give continuity to these exchanges of experiences, 

on a global and regional scale, of how to act, from the Association and from its members in the field of 

SDG and Acceleration Actions, and also, more generally, on how to apply the work techniques that we 

have used in the webinar for other AICESIS activities (including those of an institutional and statutory 

nature), which we usually develop in face-to-face meetings.  

Thanks again and congratulations on your work. 

 

Francisco González de Lena 

SG AICESIS 

 


